
From: Grantees of AoA Alzheimer grant program <ADSSP_GRANTEE@LIST.NIH.GOV>
To: ADSSP_GRANTEE@LIST.NIH.GOVADSSP_GRANTEE@LIST.NIH.GOV

Date: 11/20/2014 2:53:52 PM
Subject: ACL Request for interventions regarding unsafe wandering

Dear ADI and ADSSP Grantees and Partners,

Jane Tilly from the Administration for Community Living has requested that we ask the grantees and partners if they 
could share any innovative methods or programs for handling unsafe wandering and exit-seeking when it occurs 
among people with dementia in community settings, like adult day services or assisted living. If you know of any 
innovative methods or programs, please send your reply to EGould@RTI.org by December 1, 2014.

Many thanks,

ADSSP Resource Center team
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